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RE: Expulsion of Master Yu                                                                                        28 April 2015 
 
Dear Master Ferrando and Board of Directors claimed ITF headquarters in Spain, 
 

I got information from my friends of your federation that you had sent an email to all 
of your members after 19 February 2015 :  [ We inform that Master Yu is not anymore ITF 
members and all his degrees has been suspended ] 
 
I am asking you please not to be so arrogant and you have no rights to say above :  
 
� I had resigned as your federation member at 11 February 2015 and you had forward 

my letter to all of your members at 19 February 2015.  You may not understand or you 
may be an amateur in management. My resignation letter means I have given up All of 
your federation’s qualification from that date, you and your board members have no 
rights to mention anything related to me unless you got my permission                                  

 
�  1)  None of your federation members had given me any promotion test 

2) None of your federation members had been my ITF teacher 
3) I got my 7 degree at 2001 and I granted your 7 degree at 2004 when your 

federation was founded by late President GM Tran, BUT Not any of you 
4) Regarding ranking, I voted and allowed your members to be promoted to 

Grandmasters including GM Bos.. etc  when I was your Board of Director 
 
� Your federation had lost court cases with no rights to appeal in Austria which is General 

Choi’s ITF headquarters and and you were forced to move your headquaters to Spain. 
Court Austria had judge who is legally International Taekwon-do Federation (ITF) 

 
I know we hold different visions of TKD spirit but I will not change any of what I declared   
at 2001 : [ I stand in Democratic, Justice, Fair and Fully Respect ],  and  
 
I will continue to battle injustice for the rest of my life.  
 
Yours in TKD, 
 
Master Alfred Yu 
ITF Master 


